LINDHEIMER MASTER NATURALISTS

Board of Directors Meeting

June 23, 2014 Texas Agrilife Extension Meeting Room 

Board Members:

Present – Rich Bradley, Pete Bryant, David Reel, Henry Hahn, Janet Hahn, Brian Trock, Art Williams, Toni Allison, Theresa Frasch, Nancy Fitzpatrick, Marie Miller, Elizabeth Bowerman

Absent - Carol Landry

Also present – Doris Stone, Kim Wright

Quorum present? Yes
Proceedings:  Meeting called to order 6:05 pm by President Rich Bradley.

Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from May were sent via email from Theresa and a hardcopy was available at the meeting. Elizabeth moved the minutes be approved; David seconded. Minutes approved.

Financial Report:  David emailed the Treasure’s report to the board reporting a current balance of  $5,771.73. Report accepted. 
Old Business:  

a. Communication Systems – Marie will be working with Toni to coordinate.
b. By the Numbers – Brian sent out to board via email. He reported that volunteer hours dropped. He will be making quarterly report in July.
c. GRBA Project – Art reported that the first big workday would be scheduled for June 28. Heavy equipment will be used to clear underbrush and trees as well as cutting in a new road from the TPML entrance to the existing emergency access road.
d. Membership Directory – Brian has sent membership information to Marie who is working to get it loaded into the Members Only section of the LMN website. 6 members have requested to opt out. 
e. TMN State Meeting Fundraising Project – Elizabeth has been unable to find a chair. She has written to Michelle for additional information from last year’s chair. 

f. GBRA Curry Nature Center Project – Pete reported that the county work has slowed due to budget hearings. He does not expect us to be working on this project soon. The first tasks would include plant and bird surveys.

New Business:

a. Fischer Park – Art explained that the planning committee would meet July 2 to turn the two ponds into “fishing holes”. 
b. Review policy on certification – Rich explained the state’s policy. Elizabeth moved that we bring our chapter procedure in line with TMN’s policy regarding permanent name badges. Nancy seconded. Motion passed. The board clarified that this change would not take effect until the next class.

c. Presentatios for 2014 State meeting – Janet suggested LMN member David Wilson’s Screwworm presentation. 

d. Officer positions for 2015 – Henry will send a survey to board members to see if they are interested in continuing on the board next year. 

e. Committee structures for 2015 – Rich raised the question of restructuring the current committee chair organization. He has asked the board to be contemplating how and when this restructuring might take place. Pete will undertake this task and Elizabeth will be on his committee. 

f. Secretary Position change – Rich moved that we accept Theresa’s resignation and Kim Wright be appointed as Secretary. Elizabeth seconded. Motion passed.

g. Open to the floor – Rich has received two requests for funding. Judy Brubaker has asked that we place an ad in the Heritage Museum’s Harvestfest publication. Judit Green has asked that we join Teaming with Wildlife conservation education. The board agreed that we should decline such requests. Theresa asked about our Signature project definition. After discussion, it was decided that we should just take this term off the website. Maybe “featured” project is a better description. Art presented the ceramic miniature Lindheimer Homes give to him by Martha Joyce. A plan for how to use them will need to be developed. Elizabeth mentioned that she contacted members about reporting Outreach hours and will be working with the Speaker’s Bureau to catalog possible presentations.

Next Meeting: 6:00 pm on July 28, 2014 in the Agrilife meeting room.
Comments and Adjourn: Meeting was adjourned at 7:33 pm.

Respectfully submitted by:

Theresa Frasch, Secretary

Lindheimer Master Naturalists
